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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT: Bruning-Davenport School News 
 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

“Few things have a greater impact on student success  

than a teacher who believes in them. “  

Dr. Brad Johnson 

 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Michelle Sybrant  and  Mark Rotter 

 

February Daycare Meeting 

Positive balance for the month on the balance sheet. 

Continued discussions on expansion with Architect. 

Enrollment numbers continue to be maxed out with a waiting 

list, especially prek, with 23 enrolled and six on the waiting 

list. 

 

February Board Meeting  

Bruning board voted to accept the resignation of Pat Kowalski 

Bruning board agreed to accept application’s for the vacant 

seat. 

Deadline is March 14th at Noon. 

 

Agreed staff appreciation Dinner will be March 14th in Fair-

field. 

Update on Insurance audit.  There is concern from the auditors 

about our electric grids, especially in the Bruning building. 

Update on the delay of the camera card key system scheduled 

to be installed. We may go with a different company? 

Discussed the need for additional SPED teacher manpower, 

especially in the Bruning building.   

Discussed moving one prek teacher to SPED and bringing in a 

prek teacher. 

Discussed the bus situation.  The bus we bought last year has 

multiple issues.  The bus drivers would like to trade it in and 

get another one. 

Approved negotiation’s for next year: 

Add $800 to the base. 

Add .5% to each stipend. 

Approved a short- and long-term disability and life insurance 

benefits plan. 

Approved 25-26 calendar. 

 

Other News 

The deadline to apply for the Davenport Principal position is 

Feb 21st at noon. 

The board will select finalists on Feb 24th. 

Interview times and date will be determined at the Feb 24th 

meeting. 

 

Help Wanted:  

Director of Facilities 

2-8 SPED Teacher 

2-8 Principal 

 

Financials: Ending 1-31-25            24-25                  23-24         22-23 

Budget                     5,962,296            4,993,402         4,898,087 

YTD expenditures  2,220,826             1,899,000    1,865,000 

Last month     486,675                397,000       380,000 

% Budget remaining        62.7%    64.74%        62.63% 

Davenport Building Fund   $481,000 

Bruning Building Fund   $350,000 

Depreciation Fund    $870,000 

Davenport Activity Fund   $212,000 

Bruning Activity Fund    $278,000 

Nutrition Fund    $282,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:      

      Next Meeting 

Americanism Baxter Jamie Jerry Sheri  Yearly 

BDEA  Rick Beth D Melinda Cammie  As needed 

BDS Coop  Baxter Jamie Sheri   Quarterly 

Calendar  Jill C Jill R Daina Ali   As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Maggie Dan P Val  At Inservice 

Daycare Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy O Kel Monthly  

Discipline  Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Dan Annually 

Build/Grounds Pat Ryne Jeff Brad   Annually 

Frontline      Weekly 

Grant      As Needed 

ILCD  Debra Melinda   At Inservice 

MTSS Ruth Morgan Cammie Melinda Ali Daina Brooke ? 

NCIS Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule Varies 

    Certified Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan As Needed 

    Classified Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Jim Kevin As Needed 

Safety   Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah Jen  At Inservice 

Steering Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan Bi Monthly 

Tech Website Jill R Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent At Inservice 

Transportation  Sarah Lon Derek Ryan  As needed 

Wellness  Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie  At Inservice 

 

Upcoming upgrades and expenses: 

$80,000  Foundation repair to address the cracks in the Bruning gym. 

$12,000  Privacy fence West of the Bruning building. 

$14,000  Playground fence at Bruning. 

?  Possible electric grid in both buildings. 

?  Upgrade middle school science lab – Davenport. 

?  Upgrade LED lighting in both buildings. 

 

 

To be the best small school in the State 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



         MARCH  BIRTHDAYS     

      Grade         Name                        Date                       Grad        Name                           Date                                                                           

PreK Ashlyn Mata 2 

PreK Charlee Bruning 2 

PreK Frankie Bruning 2 

8 Aliviah Barney 3 

5 Ellie Manes 4 

12 Wyatt Holtzen 5 

PreK Maisyn Thomsen 6 

9 Ben Manes 7 

10 Kennedy Barney 11 

11 Zechariah Szydlo 11 

1 Maxon Ault 12 

12 Natalio Diaz-McCall 12 

7 Macin Kowalski 16 

2 Bryce Oettinger 16 

 Toni Szydlo 19 

11 Elizabeth Hinrichs 20 

 Andi Domeier 21 

9 Riggins Ozenbaugh 23 

 Lindsey Messman 23 

12 Alexis Enghauser 26 

 Erika Brinegar 29 

8 Adisynn Krehnke 30 

5 Cole Kowalski 31 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Last month I wrote about the excellence of our school district. For the last several years, Bruning-
Davenport USD has excelled in academics and activities, but now I would like to turn it to a more personal, individual perspective. 
How do we nurture and grow each of our students and/or child’s self-esteem? How do we help our children to strive for excellence 
throughout their lives, without pressuring them too much? Jennifer McDaniel, an English teacher and author of Eyes on Culture 
(2017) states: 

 
High expectations can be germinated and nurtured in a variety of places: home, school, peers, and self. We know that true 
self-esteem comes not from pats on the back and generic praise but grows when a person is challenged beyond her natural 
limits and experiences success…failure is often the best teacher because it fosters resilience, but we must provide the guid-
ance and encouragement for students to be willing to try again. 

 
We are a community, a family. Each student at Bruning-Davenport is an important individual, and each of them need our help and 
support to become the most successful, excellent versions of themselves. We need to let them try, and sometimes even fail, but then 
be there to help them learn from those failures, whether it be in class or out on the basketball court. Together we can create a culture 
in which students feel confident to get out of their comfort zone to try hard things, because even if they do not succeed, they know 
we will be here to support them. Let us help each and every student know how excellent they can be!   
Ruth Kowalski, Bruning Building Principal 

3RD GRADE:  On February 5, Rachel and Jenna from the Thayer County Extension office visited to teach students about 
different areas of agriculture. They taught 4th grade about different crops that grow in Nebraska, what plants need to ger-
minate, and students planted their own gardens in a glove. They each planted a corn seed, soybean, wheat seeds, and pin-
to beans to observe how long it takes each 
seed to germinate.  
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Well last year February treated us much better weather wise than January and sure enough this year 
Mother Nature decided to switch it up on us.  At least we got 1 good week to finish out.  Guess we’ll have to see if March comes in 
like a lion and out like a lamb or vice versa… 

The Elementary and JH students received their NSCAS/MAPS Testing Awards this month. The students did great! I always enjoy 
seeing their faces light up when they find out they did a great job! 

The Elementary and JH Quiz Bowl Teams are busy competing in various competitions.  Mr. Ault has stated that he is looking for-
ward to watching them grow and compete not only this year but in the future. 

I loved to see all the creativity that went into everyone’s Valentine’s Day boxes. They were way better than anything I’ve ever made. 

The 4th Grade had the opportunity to visit the State Capitol in Lincoln.  What a great trip to help tie together some things from their 
Nebraska History class.   

Just a reminder to make sure your students are coming to school properly dressed for the weather!  

 JJ Wagner Davenport Building Principal 



MEET A SENIOR 

MAIA OLTMANS is the daughter of  Aaron & Jessica Oltmans.  She has two sisters, Paige and Eva and one 
brother, Chase.  Maia is active in Golf, Basketball, Track & Field, One-Act, Speech, NHS, Letter Club, FCCLA, 
Quiz Bowl and Band.  She is involved with Christ Lutheran Church Youth Group. Maia likes to hang out with 
friends and family and enjoys reading in her spare time.  She plans to attend college and major in Accounting.  Her 
favorite food is steak, her favorite TV show is Criminal Minds, her favorite song is Basket Case by Green Day and 
her favorite place to go to be alone is her house.  The most influential person in her life has been her Dad.  “I’ve 
always looked up to him and he’s helped to make me into the person I am today” says Maia.   

 

WYATT HOLTZEN  is the son of Trisha Holtzen and Mark Holtzen.  He has one brother Grady and one 
sister Scarlett.  He is active in Basketball, Track, FFA, and Letter Club at Bruning-Davenport.  He is also 
involved with his Church’s Youth group.  In his spare time Wyatt likes to play baseball, hunt and play video 
games.  His favorite food is steak and potatoes, his favorite TV show is Seinfeld, his favorite song is One of 
Wun by Gunna, and his favorite place to go to be alone is his room.  The most influential person in his life 
has been his Dad.  “He’s taught me everything I need to know in life, how to drive, how to ride a bike, and 
the best of all is that he has taught me about sports” says Wyatt.  He would also like people to know that he 
played travel baseball for four years and won state in Nebraska for it.  He also made it to state track two years 
in a row. 

FCCLA:  February was a busy month for the FCCLA chapter.  STAR EVENTS:  FCCLA competi-
tive events were held in Geneva, NE and Brodrick Dunn and Maia Oltmans both qualified for state.  
 
*Brodrick presented, Talkin' Snack - in the Early Childhood competition.  His group has been working on 
providing snacks for the daycare and learning about food insecurity and food choices of children.  The pro-
ject is funded through the Blue Cross Blue Shield grant, the daycare, and FCCLA.   
 
*Public Policy Advocate was the event for Maia Oltmans.  She selected, "Free School Lunch for all," as her 
topic.  Maia continues to research and collect information on making this happen, at Bruning Davenport. 
In addition, Shawn Sunday will be competing in knife skills and Kennedy Barney and CJ Ozenbaugh will be 
creating a display for community service projects at FCCLA State Leadership Convention. 
 
FCCLA WEEK:  FCCLA had great plans for the week, but the weather put a halt to some 
of it.  In addition to locker treats and donuts for students and staff, the art class made Val-
entine cards and the FCCLA delivered the cards and treats to the assisted living, in Heb-
ron. 
 
The students would agree, the best part of the week was the pie in the face con-
test.  FCCLA collected donations/votes for the teacher who would get the pie in the 
face.  When money was tallied, Mr. Boshart was the winner!  The students were even treated to pie, for 
lunch!  Thanks, Amanda! 
 
All together, the FCCLA raised over $750 for World Community Kitchen.  This non-profit was high-
lighted in the entrepreneurship article, last month.   Thanks to Mr. Boshart, for being such a good 
sport! 
 

What's Happening @ Your Library:  The library in Davenport's building showed their love for libraries & reading dur-
ing February, which was Love Your Library month. For each book read, a sticker was added to a gridded mosaic design on our hall 
bulletin board. 
 
Some of our elementary students are preparing for the annual Reading Rally held at ESU #5 in Beatrice during the morning of 
March 10. Participating students are in teams of 4-5 & need to have all 30 books read by at least one member on the team, which 
averages out to be 6-8 books per person. The Nebraska Golden Sower nominees, which are read aloud during library class, make up 
about 1/3 of the total books needed to be read. The rest of the books are chapter books of various lengths. Competition day will be 
like a quiz bowl against other schools in our ESU about all the books on the list, with the answers being the titles of the books. Stu-
dents get to work as a team to get as many of the answers right as they can. We encourage our students to keep reading & wish them 
good luck on March 10!  
 
Middle School Robotics:  Some of our 6th-8th grade students are getting ready for the ESU #5 Robotics Competition that will be 
held on March 12th.  They're practicing their 21st century skills of computational thinking, communication, collaboration, & creativ-
ity while coding their robots to perform various skills 
via a game remote controller. The robots have robotic 
arms run by servo motors that will stack blocks in pre-
scribed formations on competition day. And, of course, 
the day won't be complete without our tradition of bat-
tle bots using the robot "brain" attached to an RC car 
run by the game remote controller! It should be a fun-
filled day on March 12! 
 



FFA Update: While February is off to a cold start, the Bruning Davenport FFA chapter has been staying 
warm with significant activities and events! At the beginning of the month, state officer, Alexa Tollman, visit-
ed our chapter and talked with each individual class about the true meaning of sportsmanship along with com-
pleting different activities. Moving forward on into the month, Wyatt Holtzen, Natalio Diaz-McCall, Tobby 
Voss, Brayden Gardner, Paxton Cox, Taylor McBride, and Broderick Dunn all attended a welding contest in 
York and placed sixth overall. On the fifteenth, seven of our officers had the opportunity to attend the Thayer 
County Feeders Banquet, where they enjoyed a delicious meal and entertainment provided by Gale Beckwar. 
It was a fantastic night, and we deeply appreciate Dan Domeier and Neal Voss for sponsoring our table! Our 
chapter has been celebrating National FFA Week with a fun lineup of themes, including Hat Day, Red vs. 
Green Day, Chapter T-shirt Day, Dress Like Your Favorite Teacher Day, and Blue and Gold Day. While the 
weather has had a mind of its own, our chapter has rescheduled some of our favorite National FFA Week ac-
tivities, so stay tuned! As we approach the busy, last week of February, our chapter is preparing for both Dis-
trict Welding and CDEs (Career Development Events). Best of luck to all of our members competing! 
Addison Brase, BD FFA Report 

Hello March!  In K-7 Guidance, we continue with the Second Step Program and the students have been doing well 
completing Home Links and being involved in the program.   

In 8th Grade we have completed a My Encourage setup and this tool will help with career and college explorations with 
lessons being taught to them to get ready for high school!  The 5th-
8th graders will be involved in the Thayer County Health Fair on 
3/18 in Davenport.  

Many 9-12th graders qualify to attend the Actions Day at CCC in 
Hastings on 3/19!  So much fun! 

The Juniors took the ASVAB on 2/13 which help them understand 
what they need to work on for the ACT.  We will meet with a Re-
cruiter on 2/26 that will help them with Career Exploration and 
Interpretation.  The Juniors will take the ACT at school on 3/25, a 
letter will be sent out to parents soon! 

Some Seniors are still working on the FAFSA and many scholar-
ships are still being sent to them.   

Many exciting events this March and we are ready for Spring!  
Thank you for supporting our students and teachers.  Ms. Reinsch 

The MS had their Winter Test-

ing Awards Ceremony on Feb-

ruary 17th! Congratulations to 

all recipients!  

The Davenport Elementary kids got their Winter Testing Awards on February14th. Congratulations!  












